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‘Let us not love with words or speech, but with actions & in truth’. 

                                                                  1 John 3:18
                                                                                                                          

 Friday 12th May 2023 
Headteacher’s news    
 
We are all incredibly proud of our year 6 children who have undertaken their SAT’s this week and our year 2 
children who will sit them next week. You have all worked incredibly hard, please ensure that you have a 

weekend filled with fun and laughter and please always remember … 
 

SATs don’t measure sports 
SATs don’t measure art, 

SATs don’t measure music 
Or the kindness in your heart. 

 
SATs don’t see your beauty, 
SATs don’t know your worth, 
SATs don’t see the reasons 
You were put on this earth. 

 
SATs don’t see your magic, 
how you make others smile, 
SATs don’t time how quickly, 

you can run a mile. 
 

SATs don’t hear your laughter, 
or see you’ve come this far, 
SATs are just a tiny glimpse 

of whom you really are. 
 

So, this week you’ve sat at your table 
with a pencil and your test, 

Remember SATs aren’t who you are. 
Remember you’re the best!!! 

 

 
 

 
Charlie Mackesy 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Class photographs 
Have you ordered your class  photo yet? A polite reminder that the closing date 
for free delivery back to school is Sunday 21st May 2023.  Order through the 
Tempest website using your unique link or visit www.tempest-orders.co.uk  
If you need any assistance in ordering your photos, feel free to contact Tempest on 
01736 751555 (option 3). 

  

 
Walk to school Week 
It is well known that one of the King's long-term passions is to help protect the environment, so this 
event is a perfect way to commemorate his coronation, whilst promoting ways in which we can all 
help to protect the environment. The benefits of walking and cycling for our health are huge, and 
the hope is that getting a majority of pupils and their parents/guardians involved will encourage 
more and more families to start making more regular active travel choices for shorter, local journeys. 
Next week is Lancashire Walks to School Week and throughout the week, we are encouraging as many 
of your journeys to and from school to be as active as possible. This could be by walking, scooting 
or travelling by bike. There are many physical and mental benefits in travelling actively and we hope 
that as many of our families can take part.  
Our Green Team and Sports Leaders would love to see photos of your active travel to or from school 
and these can be sent to school@constablelee.lancs.sch.uk  
 
End of Key stage one assessments 
If you have a child in year 2, at the end of key stage 1, they will take national curriculum tests in  
 
Children are very welcome to bring an additional snack if they wish. (no citrus, nuts or sesame 
please) 
 
Please ensure that your child arrives at school on time each day. If your child is ill on the morning 
of the test, please inform school as soon as possible. This can be done by ringing the school office. 
 

Please can we make sure the children have lots of fun this weekend and RELAX! We have to 
remember all the wonderful qualities our young people have that SATS don’t measure; their 
sports, art, music, kindness, cooperation or creativity. We know how amazing and talented 
each one of our children are. 

 

 

PTA News 

 

🍦🍡 Ice Lolly Fridays are back 🍡🍦 

 

🍦🍡   We will be selling ice lollies/ice creams from the hall after school every Friday  

until the end of term. Prices range from 40p - 60p. 🍡🍦 

 

Thank you all for your continued support!  
Kath McArragher (PTA chair)  
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.tempest-orders.co.uk/
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Pupil Leaders 

 
Sports news – Reporters of the week -  William Martin and Jasper Niaz-Dickinson  
Yesterday's match was an exciting 3-3 draw against Waterfoot who, with the help of some 
questionable decisions from Mr Rush, came back from 3-1 to score two last minute goals. At the start 
of the game Waterfoot were constantly on the attack gaining a number of corners and gained a 1-0 
lead from an own goal from a corner. But still resilient Harry pulled back a goal, after another goal 
from Harry it was 2-1. Continuing on the attack Harry, through some miracle threw an unbelievable 
throw-in landing on William's back and we somehow had made it 3-1. Then five minutes left St Paul's 
had the ball when Waterfoot slid in from behind to win the ball and then proceeded to score. Within 
another few minutes they had equalised and it was 3-3 the game then finished after a centre kick. 
We ended the game with a fun penalty shoot-out which we lost due to some awry shots. We went 
home happy with the performance.  
 

Thank you Will and Jasper for your wonderful reporting. 😊 

 

 

 

Dates for your diary for the summer term … 
Every Friday – in the hall Ice Lolly Friday – Each Friday until the end of the term 

Monday 15th May KS1 SAT’s week 

Monday 15th – Friday 19th May Walk to school week 

Thursday 18th May 

Accension Day 

Science Trip at Uclan 

Special Lunch 

Thursday 25th May Elms class trip 

Sunday 28th May Pentecost 

Monday 29th May – Monday 5th June Half Term Break – School Closed 

Monday 5th June School re-opens 
Year 6 – Positive Footprints – Career sessions 

Thursday 8th June EYFS New parents meeting 6pm 

Monday 12th June Phonic Screening week 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 



 

 

 
Action for Happiness 

Meaningful May 

Let's find ways to be part of something bigger… 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Wishing you all a wonderful weekend 

                                         filled with fun and laughter.  

                                                                           Mrs Charlesworth 


